
          





March 17, 2023


Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

  

     Psalms 68:19 Blessed be the Lord, who daily loadeth us with benefits…  Greetings from 
Mexico!  We pray that this letter finds you all well.  The past two months have been full of activities 
between the two churches.   God has blessed each and every event.


     In the month of February, we had the privilege of seeing several new 
converts follow the Lord in believer’s baptism.  It is always exciting to 
see them take that step of obedience.  The ministry in the Women’s Rehab 
center continues to grow.  Every Sunday evening they pack between 
25-30 ladies into one of our fifteen passenger vans so that they can attend 
the evening service.  We had a special activity for them on Valentine’s 

Day, and I was able to lead five new ladies to the Lord. We praise the Lord that He continues to save 
souls.


       We just finished our anniversary conference in Tequix. celebrating fifteen years of God’s great 
faithfulness.  The conference was well attended, and the preaching was right on track. There were over 
two hundred in attendance on Saturday for the big day.  It was exciting to see almost twenty first-time 
visitors, and we thank God for the six people that trusted Christ as their Savior.  Praise the Lord for 
His goodness to us.  We appreciate your continued prayers for a national pastor for this church.


	 Please be in prayer for our upcoming youth conference the first week of April.   We would like 
to take a moment to thank you for your faithful prayers and 
support for us and the ministry here in Mexico.  May the Lord 
richly bless you.


In Christ,


Matt and Annetta Johnson

II Cor. 4:5



